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Hello and welcome to the Spring edition of our magazine.  Spring has 
sprung but nobody told the weather men so they keep giving us cold nights 
and cool, often windy days, hopefully it will warm up soon, but not too 
much or we’ll be complaining about the heat! 
 

We had our Annual Parish meeting on the 13 April.  It was well attended 
and was a very lively evening.  People put forward their concerns about the 
number of houses being built without any thought about the  
infrastructure and lack of amenities, especially for children.  They were 
also very concerned about how it will affect an already overburdened  
surgery and the waiting times for appointments.  Unfortunately this is not 
in the remit of the Councillor who came to explain the ins and outs of the 
planning process. 
 

Tea, coffee and cake was served during a lull in the proceedings 
 

Some other issues were discussed, most of them were already being  
addressed by the relevant authorities. 
 

A warm welcome to anyone who has moved in to the village.  We hope that 
you will be very happy here and soon make new friends.  On the back 
cover of this magazine you will find most of the important phone numbers 
that you might need. 
 

If you are moving on to pastures new we hope that you will enjoy your new 
surroundings and be happy there 

 
 

The mobile Post Office 
will visit Stickney 

in the Youth Centre Car Park 
on 

Monday’s and Tuesday’s 
10.15am – 11.15am 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Bingo at Stickney Youth Centre 
 

on Friday evenings 

Doors open 6:45pm eyes down 7.30pm. 

 
 

 

Stickney Ladies club 
The Stickney Ladies Club was founded 53 years ago by Jill Johnson and Thora Veall and 

been chaired by Viv Jones for the last 22 years.  Sadly the decision has been made, for 

various reasons, that the club can no longer continue.  The Ladies chose to celebrate the 

53 years of the Stickney Ladies Club with a meal at the Petwood. 

 



  



St Luke’s Church 
 

There has been some repair work carried out on the church, some downpipes 
have now been replaced and some pointing repaired on the stonework.  There 
is no longer rain coming in. 
 

Services during May in the cluster (All at 11.15am) 

07 May St Luke Stickney Service of the Word 

14 May      St Helen    Stickford    Service of the Word  

21tMay     St Luke      Stickney     Holy Communion  

28 May     St Helen   Stickford    Holy Communion 
 

Everyone is always welcome to join us 
 

Christian Aid Week 
 

On Thursday 11 May there will be a coffee morning in church 10.00am – 
11.00am to raise funds for Christian Aid. 
 

This is your chance to get rid of your small change, bring it along to church 
where you can help fill a cross with copper and silver coins.  There will also be a 
raffle, tombola, and refreshments. 

 

All welcome 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

The contact details for Rev Fran Jeffries are: 

Tel:  01790 752526 

Email:  franjeffries@lincoln.anglican.org 

 
 

As from May St Luke’s Church will be collecting used stamps. 

There will be a box just inside the church for your used stamps. 

These are going to help 

RNIB (Royal National Institute of Blind People) 

The church is open from 10am - 4pm daily 

Feel free to pop in. 
 

mailto:franjeffries@lincoln.anglican.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  Coffee Morning 

Thursday’s 10.00am – 11.00am 

   St Luke’s Church 

All welcome 
 

 



Kiddies Corner 

Chocolate Rice Crispy Cake 

 

Method 

1. Grease and line a 21cm square tin with non-stick baking paper.  In a large 
pan, melt the butter, marshmallows and 100g chocolate over a low heat, until 
the mixture is fully melted and combined.  Stir in the rice snaps and mix until 
the snaps are completely coated. 

2. Turn out into the lined tin and using the back of a spoon, smooth the top to 
make it flat. Melt the remaining chocolate in a heatproof bowl set over a pan 
of simmering water, stirring, until completely melted and smooth. 

3. Pour the melted chocolate over the rice snaps, spread evenly and leave to 
set.  Once set, cut into 25 squares to serve. 

 

  

Ingredients 

• 150g rice snaps 

• 100g unsalted butter, plus 
a little extra to grease 

• 1 x 100g bag mini pink 
and white marshmallows 

• 300g silky milk chocolate, 
chopped into small pieces 

 

 

Sudoku 



A Royal Quiz 

1. What country was Prince Phillip born in?Unmut 

2. What are the names of King Charles' five grandchildren? 

3. What is the royal family's real name? 

4. What were Queen Elizabeth's two middle names? 

5. What breed of dog is commonly associated with Queen Elizabeth II? 

6. Who was Queen Elizabeth II's oldest grandchild? 

7. How old was Queen Elizabeth II when she became monarch? 

8. Where do the royal family traditionally spend Christmas? 

9. Which sport does Zara Tindall have an Olympic medal in? 

10. What was the official Platinum Jubilee pudding? 

11.   What football team do Prince William and Prince George support? 

12. What was Queen Elizabeth's favourite flower? 

13. Which English King had the longest reign? 

14. What foreign language did Queen Elizabeth II speak fluently? 

15.   During what event does the monarch visit Edinburgh every year? 

16. How many people watched Queen Elizabeth II's coronation in 1953 

on TV? 

17.   Where will King Charles' Coronation be held? 

18. How long did Queen Elizabeth's Coronation last? 

19. King Charles plays three instruments. What are they? 

20. How many State Banquets did the Queen give during her reign? 

 

 

 

  

 

https://www.countryliving.com/uk/news/a39986942/queen-platinum-jubilee-lemon-amaretti-trifle-official-pudding/


 

  



A Spring picture to colour 

  



  



           
 

Stickney Primary School Nursery 

 

 

• Excellent Early Years provision  

• Nursery from 2 years old funded and non-funded places available all year 

• Excellent Early Years provision  

• Hot nutritious meals cooked onsite in our Tree Tops Kitchen 

• Bright spacious welcoming environment for children to develop and grow 

• Large outdoor spaces with room to explore 

• Offering hours throughout school term times 
 

If you have any questions or would like to register your interest in a place, 

please contact us on 

Telephone: 01205 480254  

or  

Email: enquiries@stickney-pri.lincs.sch.uk 

 

  

Stickney Church of England Primary School 

 “LEARN, ENJOY, ACHIEVE” 

Executive Headteacher: Mrs R. Cotton 

Main Road, Stickney, Boston, Lincolnshire, PE22 8AX 

Telephone: 01205 480254       

Email:  enquiries@stickney-pri.lincs.sch.uk 

www.stickneyprimary.co.uk 



 

Is your child aged 4 before 31st August 2023?  

 

At Stickney Church of England Primary School we offer; 

• Quality education with experienced teachers & support staff 

• Excellent Early Years provision  

• Nursery provision from 2 years old funded and non-funded places available all year 

• Hot nutritious meals cooked onsite in our Tree Tops Kitchen 

• Bright and spacious classrooms 

• Large attractive grounds with a nature area, growing allotment and peace garden 

• Wraparound childcare through our Breakfast and Kids Club (8:00 – 18.00) 
 

Come and see for yourselves! 

We are conveniently situated on the A16 between Spilsby and Boston. 

Please contact us to arrange a look around phone 01205 480254 to book in.  

Nursery place enquiries should be made directly to the school. 

Online applications for Reception admissions are made through Lincolnshire County Council. 

Reception Application window: September 2022 - 15th January 2023 

  

Stickney Church of England Primary School 

 “LEARN, ENJOY, ACHIEVE” 

Executive Headteacher: Mrs R. Cotton 

Main Road, Stickney, Boston, Lincolnshire, PE22 8AX 

Telephone: 01205 480254       

Email:  enquiries@stickney-pri.lincs.sch.uk 

www.stickneyprimary.co.uk 



  

Gardening Tips for May: 
 

The days are definitely getting longer but not appreciably warmer.  There is still 

a risk of frost but as we get further into the month of May this risk will all but     

diminish.  It's still a good idea to monitor the weather forecast ready to provide 

protection in the form of fleece or cloches.  So here are a few ideas of what to be 

doing in the vegetable garden as we wait for some truly warm days. 

1}  Weeds will obviously be making an appearance so keep hoeing to keep them 
under control.  I saw a good tip the other day which said, that  'if you hoe before 
you see a weed, you won't see a weed,' sounds good to me.  Best do it on a dry 
sunny day (remember those?) which will prevent the weeds re-establishing 
themselves. 
 

2}  Keep an eye open for pests and diseases and be prepared to take the  
necessary action.  Greenfly begin to make an appearance this month and some 
early caterpillars may also be about. 
 

3}  As rows of vegetables hopefully start to appear they will need to be thinned 
to prevent too much competition for space and moisture.  To minimise            
disturbance, cut the unwanted seedlings off at the ground level rather than pull 
them up.  It is a good idea to water thoroughly after thinning, to settle the re-
maining seedlings. 
 

4}  The main crops to be sown this month are hardy runner and French beans, 
sweet corn, courgettes and outdoor cucumbers. 
 

5}  Make successional sowings of lettuces, carrots, salad onions and radishes. 
 

6}  Next winter's brassicas, such as Savoys and winter cabbage and sprouts, 
should be sown in seed beds for planting out when large enough in about a 
month's time. 
 

7}  Continue to earth up potatoes.  This is multi-beneficial in killing any weeds 
that might have grown up amongst the growing potatoes and also prevents the 
young tubers from being exposed to the light and becoming green and inedible.  
More tubers will be encouraged to grow from the underground section of the 
stem while at the same time protecting the exposed tender growth from being 
caught by any late frosts. 
 
In conclusion, an observation from an unknown source: 

'Money can't buy happiness, but it can buy plants and that's the same thing.' .... 

Which could be countered with:   

'Gardening is cheaper than therapy, until your spouse adds up the receipts!.' 

 
 
 

 

 

Happy Gardening 

 



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Jim Dent 

Painter and Decorator 

Local and long established with 20 years experience 
 

    
 

Free quotations 

A friendly, reliable and professional service 

from start to finish 

Telephone:  07775 432423 

Email:  Jasgerej@gmail.com 

 

 

mailto:Jasgerej@gmail.com


      
 

 

 

 

  

 

EMERGENCY  
TRADESMEN 

 

 

TRADE 
 

CONTACT DETAILS 

 

Collin Buck 
CB Plumbing 

 

 

Plumber (not boiler/heating 
engineer) 

 

Tel:  07590 928896 

reviews on Mybuilder.com 
 

 

Chris Aikin 
Ca tree services Ltd 

 

 

Tree surgeon & hedges 
 

 

Tel:  07973 778031 
catreeservices@yahoo.com 

 

 

Michael Paul 
M Paul Construction 

 

 
 

Qualified Builder 

 

Tel:  07920 820909 
 m.paul.construction@gmail.com 

 
 

 

If you would like to be added to this list, please email your details to 

Stickneypc@aol.com 
 

  

 

If you would like to advertise in the Stickney News please 

send an email to stickneypc@aol.com for more details.   
 

 
 

STICKNEY & DISTRICT GARDENING CLUB 
 

The next meeting will be held on 
 

Tuesday 23 May 2023 
 

7.00pm for 7.30pm start 
in the Youth Centre, Hall Lane 

 

Jenny Kirkby will be our speaker this month 
 

Jenny is one of our favourites, with years of experience in floristry and all 
garden plants it is always a joy to see her demonstrations. This month 
she will be making a KOKODAMA - a vertical garden. 
 

The concept lies in Japanese bonsai technology - Jenny will show you 
step by step and, if you would like to try this yourself, there will be a 
workshop planned for later in the year -,the cost will be £30.00 per per-
son which includes all equipment and refreshments. 
 

All welcome, so come along - guests £2.50 

includes refreshments, 

an interesting evening and good company! 
 

For further information please telephone 01205 480769 
 

http://mybuilder.com/
mailto:catreeservices@yahoo.com
mailto:m.paul.construction@gmail.com
mailto:Stickneypc@aol.com
mailto:stickneypc@aol.com


 

WHATS ON IN 
STICKNEY 

 

 

Village Hall 
 

Youth Centre 
 

Contact for  
information 

 

Mondays 
   

Dog Training   10.00am - 11.30am  Nikki:       01205 480869 

Judo  6.00pm – 7.30pm Wendy:   07803 174031 
 

Tuesdays 
   

Gardening Club 
4th Tuesday each month 

 7.00pm Kay:         01205 480769 

Badminton 7.00pm  Carol:      01205 761154 
                 07786 162369 

    
 

Wednesdays 
   

Indoor Bowls 1.00pm - 4.00pm  Clive:       01205 480344 
Dog Training 7.00pm – 9.00pm  Nikki:       01205 480869 
 

Thursdays 
   

Dancersize  10.00am – 11.00am Deborah: 07737 064128 

Indoor Bowls 7.00pm – 9.00pm  Clive:        01205 480344 

Judo  6.00pm – 7.30pm Wendy:   07803 174031 
 

Fridays 
   

Bingo  6.45pm for eyes 
down at 7.30pm  

Doreen:   01205 480397 

 

Saturdays 
   

East Coast Bird Breeders 
Auctions (monthly) 

  Karen:      01507 442763 

 

 

    
 

 

  

Our next meeting is at 1.30pm  

Monday 15 May  

Deanna Hewitt will be talking and 
demonstrating candle making. 

Visitors always welcome £2.  We will be 
having our usual tea and cakes whilst 

everyone has a chance to chat! 

in the 
Community Centre 

Church Road 
Stickford 

The speaker this month will be talking about 
the methods used in making fused glass.   

 

Visitors are always welcome £2.00 
 



   

KEALS CLUB 
 

This meeting is open to everyone over the age of 55 from all 

surrounding villages.  Afternoon tea and biscuits are provided and 

visitors are always welcome - £2.00  
 

The next meeting is on 

Tuesday 09 May at 2.00pm 

in the 

Community Centre 

Stickford 
 

Tom Holland will be talking about spring flowers  

as well as selling a wide variety of flowers 
  

For more information ring 

Jennie on 07966 139641 or Dawn on 07907 053128 
 

 

Stickney Outdoor Bowls Club 
 

New members WANTED both for social bowling and for bowling in the league 
 

There is a club night every Monday when anyone is welcome to come and ‘give 
it a go’.  Start time is 6.00pm, but do call in to see what bowling is all about, we 
welcome everyone, old and young alike, and those without experience as well as 
those who have bowled before. 
 

The club has registered to play in the Boston League on a Wednesday evening 
 

The club is open all day, seven days a week, to come and play 
 

Over the years the village has lost local clubs – football, cricket and tennis. 

As the village keeps growing we need to keep local clubs running for everyone. 

 
For more information regarding bowling, the equipment available etc, 

please contact: 

Will Edwards on 07966 243132 

H Wragg on 01205 481221 or 07484 719349 



  



NOTES FROM THE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 13 APRIL 2023 
 

Present:  Cllrs Pritchard, Sherriff, and Pavely and Bolland (Chairman)  
 

Also Present:  Dist Cllrs Ashton and Jones and County Cllr Bowkett 
 

Apologies:  Apologies were accepted from Cllr Edwards 
 

Declarations of Interest 
There were no declarations of interest 
 

Planning applications received 
The Parish Council had no objections to the following applications: 
S/169/00363/23 - Mr M Cannon - Erection of a detached house and garage at Land adjacent  
to Castle Rock, Main Road 
S/169/00473/23 - Mr M Cannon - Erection of a detached bungalow with single garage at  
Plot 3, Main Road 
S/169/00479/23 - Mrs C Atherton - Extensions to existing dwelling to provide additional  
living accommodation at Scarsdale, Hall Lane 
 

Planning Decisions received 
FULL planning permission had been received for: 
S/169/00084/22 - Mr A Cuzens - Outline erection of 6 dwellings at Hollywood, Main Road 
(Permission given by Appeal) 
S/169/00311/22 - Mr R Bradshaw - Erection of a house and removal of existing static caravan  
at Charnwood, West Fen Lane 
S/169/01822/22 - Mr Franklin - Erection of an indoor training arena and construction of a  
menage at St Pauls Farm, East Fenside 
 

APPROVAL of Section 73 applications: 
S/169/01023/22 – Lindensium (Sleaford Building Services) - Section 73 application relating to 
condition 1 previously imposed on application no S/169/01536/21 for the erection of 13 dwellings at 
Sunnyside Farm, Main Road 
S/169/00155/23 - Mrs J Howman - Section 73 application to remove condition 2 (agricultural  
occupancy) as imposed on planning permission reference S/169/2364/88 for the erection of a 
dwelling in connection with horticulture at Orchid Lodge, Main Road 
S/169/02381/22 - D Kalinowska- Alichnewicz and P Alichnewicz-Kalinowski - Section 73 application 
to remove condition 4 (external lighting) as imposed on planning permission S/169/02381/22 for 
construction of a menage for equestrian use at Bar Green Cottage, Main Road. 
 

Highways 
 

Highway faults and repairs should be reported 
via the 

‘fixmystreet’ app on your mobile phone 
 

Photos can be taken at the time of reporting 
Play Area 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

DO NOT USE THE LITTER BIN IN THE CHILDRENS PLAY AREA 
TO DISPOSE OF ANY DOG BAGS 



Date of next meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday 18 May 2023 in the Bungalow at the Old Rectory, Main 
Road: 7.00pm  Annual Parish Council Meeting 
 7.15pm Public Forum prior to: 

7.30pm Ordinary Parish Council Meeting 
 
THIS MEETING WAS FOLLOWED BY THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
 

Apologies have been received from Mrs Edwards 
 

Present:  Thirteen members of the public, three Parish Councillors Dist Cllrs Ashton and 

Jones, County Cllr Bowkett, and M Bolland (Chairman of the Parish Council) 
 

The Chairman read out the annual report:  
 

“Welcome to our Annual Parish Meeting. 

Now is the time when we look back over the past year. Most of the year has been spent 

dealing with mundane jobs that keep everything in the village ticking over, for example 

paying bills and making sure we get value for your money. 

It has been a year of planning application.  There have been so many that it is hard to keep 

up with them.  As there are strict criteria for objecting to any plans we have found it very 

difficult to put in any meaningful objections to most of them. 

There is the ongoing saga of the 30mph speed limit on the A16.  It is a long time since it 

was decided that there could be a limit at the north end of the village, but we are still 

waiting for the signs to be put up.  For reasons, known only to the powers that be, a 

30mph limit has been rejected for the car boot end of the A16.  We will keep pushing for 

the limit to be extended as with the car boot traffic and all the new builds with cars 

wanting to enter the A16 it really seems like an accident, or accidents, waiting to happen. 

There is still no time or place given for the siting of the crossing that was promised some 

time ago. 

For the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee it was decided to buy a mug celebrating the event for all 

the children in the primary and pre-schools and for any child in the age range who lived in 

the village, but did not attend either of the schools. 

We held our annual Remembrance Day Service on 11 November at the War Memorial.  It 

was well attended this year.  Refreshments were served in the Church afterwards and 

there was a nice display of knitted poppies on view. 

It was decided to have the Christmas lights again on 08 December.  The switch-on was 

quite well attended, Father Christmas made an appearance and the children could talk to 

him, he gave them each a bag of goodies which they were delighted with.  There was cake, 

coffee, tea, juice and mulled wine – a pleasant time was had by all. 



We must thank Darren Redford, Ian Chevrall and George Bolland for putting up the lights 

and decorating the tree.  When it was all over they took then down again.  This year the 

lights were all intact so they will be used again this Christmas.  We mustn’t forget to thank 

Father Christmas for dropping in. 

When it came to setting the precept we managed to keep it down, with the cost of living 

crisis we did not wish to add to the burden. 

With the King’s Coronation coming up it has been decided to give the  primary school aged 

children a coin and a bookmark for them to keep as a momento. 

For a long time we have been meeting at the village hall in New Leake.  This was because 

there was a karate class in our Youth Centre on a Thursday which is the only convenient 

time for all the Councillors to meet.  Because of COVID it was felt that it was not safe to 

meet at the Old Rectory, however as COVID is not so rampant we are now meeting at the 

Old Rectory so it is more convenient for anyone wanting to  come to a meeting to discuss 

any problems they may have. 

We have a lot of thank you’s to say, especially to people who volunteer to help.  Every 

month people volunteer to deliver the Stickney News, they are Keith Riggall, Maxine Scott, 

Susan Norkett, Linda Wooding, Darren Redford and Derek Smith, George Bolland and 

Elliemae, Dylan ad Mollyann Sabin who help when they can.  George also clears the park 

and checks the equipment. 

A thank you to the grass cutters who keep the play park and the cemetery looking good 

and to the handyman who looks after the church clock and does other jobs as and when 

they are needed. 

I mustn’t forget to thank all the Councillors who come along every month so we can carry 

out all the work necessary to keep everything ticking along nicely.  Our two District 

Councillors and our County Councillor also come along to keep us updated on what is 

happening higher up the chain. 

Finally we must thank Mrs Arnold, the Parish Clerk, without whom we would not be able 

to function so well.  As well as keeping us on the right path she does most of the ‘donkey 

work’ involved in running the Parish Council.” 

Speaker:  Dist Cllr Ashton, ELDC Portfolio Holder for Planning 
 

Cllr Ashton gave an interesting talk about the Local Plan, how it works within the National 

Planning Policy Framework and alongside Neighbourhood Plans.  Central Government 

want ELDC to have a five year forward supply of housing, this has to be taken into 

consideration within the Local Plan.  Flooding is an issue that must be considered as well as 

sustainability of all areas in the District.  The possibility of an Appeal has to be considered 

when making  planning decisions, hence land that is not marked for development may, in 

some circumstances, still get permission for development.  The Government are considering 



that a 10% net gain for bio-diversity be put in place when developers put in a planning 

application, this is a good thing in practice, but may take funding from S106 agreements. 
 

Cllr Ashton was asked about the housing allocation for Stickney, he will advise the Clerk 

when he has the figures.  A question was asked about eco-built properties having wood 

burners installed, if there is an issue then Environmental Health would deal with this.  The 

dykes are being filled in around Stickney Meadows, Cllr Ashton will ask for more details 

after the meeting.  The lack of a decent bus service, shopping facilities and recreation for 

young people was reported, but these are not planning issues. 
 

Residents are concerned about the numbers increasing using the surgery where there are 

already problems for existing patients, also concerns as to whether the school can cope with 

any additional children.  Whilst the school and the surgery report that they can cope, then 

their comments have to be accepted.  Developers make considerable funds available for the 

NHS and for education via S106 agreements, agreed prior to planning permission being 

given. 
 

Dist Cllr Jones reported that Stickney is a ‘large village’ and will be a place for 

development, any objections sent to ELDC should be valid objections.  Just not wanting 

something cannot be a valid objection.  There is currently very little happening at ELDC 

due to being in the pre-election period. 
 

County Cllr Bowkett introduced herself and reported: 

“It has been a pleasure to work with you over the past year, as always your support is 
greatly received and working together we can get things done. 
 

Speeding through the village is still an issue and we must press together for the PCSOs and 
now also LCC highways team to do regular speed checks around the village. 
 

I was pleased to bring Cllr Davies and my highways officer to see the issues we have with 
parking outside both schools, and a discussion on the siting of the zebra crossing along 
with the positioning of the yellow and white lines outside both schools and the Main Road. 
Hopefully the renewed road markings will help reduce dangerous parking. 
 

The speed reduction signage for the A16 is being designed and should be in place by the 
summer at the latest, I apologise for the delay in this matter. 
 

In our budget this year a total of £93 million has been put into highways, which includes an 
extra £7 million which LCC have added to the budget received from government.  This will 
help enormously in improving safety, especially on our unclassified roads.  Any issues you 
see around your community, with pot holes, drainage, street lighting, to name a few, 
please report in on Fix my Street or call highways. 
 

In my role as Adult Care and Public Health Exec member, we have secured £4 million 
pounds to further the work with Alcohol and drug treatment across the county.  This is 
very important work and I am saddened to say since COVID there is a real problem with 
excessive alcohol consumption, so hopefully this help can reach even more people than 
before.  The Adult Care budget for this next financial year is £169 million and the budget 
for Children's services is £98 million these are statuary services but just show you how 
much money is needed to run our County services. 
 



The latest COVID booster vaccine is now available for the over 75’s or anyone with a 
weakened immune system, you should be contacted to book by the NHS app, you can go 
on the NHS.gov website to book, or call 119 free of charge. 
 

Please as always contact me with any issues.” 
 

Any Other Business – open to members of the public 

Issues regarding litter around the village were raised.  It was suggested that hi-viz vests be 

sought and litter pickers and arrange a volunteer litter picking day. 
 

A resident reported a number of issues near to a property, County Cllr Bowkett is aware of 

the situation and the matter is in hand with the relevant authorities. 
 

In answer to another question it was confirmed that the planning application for 50 

properties, a shop and four industrial units has not yet been decided. 
 

Some residents would like a pub in the village, Cllr Ashton suggested that a pop-up pub 

could run in the Village Hall on a monthly basis.  If anyone is interested they should go to 

the AGM and speak to the Committee about the idea. 
 

LCC are responsible for highways verge cuts, they do three a year.  Additional cuts will 

take place where there is a safety issue. 
 

The Clerk will speak to the cemetery grass cutter about an issue raised at the meeting. 
  

 

Elections 04 May 2023 
Following completion of nomination papers for both Parish and 
District Council elections the uncontested results are: 
 

District Councillors:  Cllrs Neil Jones and Thomas Ashton for the term 
of four years. 
 

Parish Councillors:  Cllrs Bolland, Edwards, Sherriff and Pritchard, 
who are classed as ‘elected’ for the term of four years. 
 
The four remaining vacancies on the Parish Council will be filled by 
co-option.  Anyone interested can apply in writing, via post or email, 
to the Clerk,  
Mrs E Arnold, after 05 May, but before 18 May to enable the Parish 
Council to co-opt at the meeting to be held on 18 May 2023. 
 

If you require further information, please contact the Clerk, by 
email, to ask. 
 



 

 

 

 

  

 

East Lindsey District Council Offices have moved:  

ELDC have moved from Tedder Hall, Manby to a smaller and 

more efficient office in Horncastle.  

The new address is:  
The Hub 

Mareham Road 
Horncastle 

Lincolnshire 
LN9 6PH. 

 

The telephone number remains the same: 

01507 601111 
 

 

MOBILE LIBRARY VISITS 
 

The mobile library visits Stickney on THURSDAY’S at the 
Youth Centre, Hall Lane between 11.45am and 12.15pm, 
outside William Lovell School between 1.00pm and 1.45pm and 
at Horbling Lane between 2.00pm and 2.30pm. 
 

The next visits will be 25 May and 22 June 
 



        Royal Quiz   

1. Corfu, Greece 

2. George, Charlotte, Louis, Archie and Lilibet 

3. The House of Windsor 

4. Alexandra Mary 

5. Corgis 

6. Peter Phillips 

7. 25 

8. Sandringham 

9. Equestrian 

10. Lemon and Swiss roll amaretti trifle 

11. Aston Villa 

12. Lily of the Valley 

13. George III (59 years and 96 days) 

14. French 

15. Holyrood Week 

16. 20 million 

17. Westminster Abbey 

18. Three hours 

19. Guitar, piano and the cello 

20. 88 State Banquets 

Suduko solution 

 

 

https://www.countryliving.com/uk/homes-interiors/interiors/g39988265/best-trifle-bowls/


USEFUL PHONE NUMBERS: 

Parish Councillors: 
 

Cllr M Bolland (Chairman)      01205 480015 
 

Cllr L Edwards        01790 763558 
 

Cllr K Sherriff         01205 481261 
 

Cllr A Pritchard        01205 481156 
 

Cllr L Lawrence        01205 480839 
 

Cllr C Pavely        01205 481498 
 

 
Clerk to the Parish Council: 
 

Mrs E L Arnold        01205 270352 
Crookes Cottage 
Wrangle Bank 
Boston  
PE22 9DL 
 

Parish e-mail address:  stickneypc@aol.com 

Parish Website:  stickney.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk 

 

County Councillor:   Cllr Wendy Bowkett  01754 880388 
 

District Councillors:    Cllr Tom Ashton   07812 522372  

     Cllr Neil Jones   07577 957392 
 

Police contact details:    Non emergency   101 

     Emergency    999 

Email:   spilsby.npt@lincs.pnn.police.uk 

Website:  www.lincs.police.uk 

   Twitter:  @SpilsbyPolice 
 
 

Doctors phone number       01205 480237 

Hospital phone number      01205 364801 

Stickney Shop        01205 480225 

Lilly’s Ark         07879 195862 

Stickney Primary School      01205 480254 

William Lovell Academy      01205 480352 

Youth Centre and Village Hall bookings – Mr Gosling 01205 480641 

 

mailto:spilsby.npt@lincs.pnn.police.uk
http://www.lincs.police.uk/

